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Mid-America Woodcarvers Association, Inc. 

November  6       -    To Be Announced 
November 20      -    Orville Miller - Chipped Carved Ornament 
December 4        -    Marty Dolphens  - Christmas Surprise  
                                 Annual Election of Board 
December 18      -    PJ Driscoll -  Santa 
                             Every meeting/workshop - Beginner Class with Gary Klinger. 
 

OFFICERS 

President - Rohn Collins 
                  rohncollins@cox.net 
                   
     1st VP - Mary Ann Klinger 
    2nd VP - PJ Driscoll 
General Secretary -  
                  Sherry LaTendresse 
Recording Secretary -  
                  Virginia Stewart 
Treasurer - Len Stenneche 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

                 Jim Schober 
                 Mike Hawkins 
                 Marty Dolphens 
                 PJ Driscoll 
                 Mary Ann Klinger 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

Doane Experience Chairpersons 
               Rohn Collins 
               Mary Ann Klinger 
               Sherry LaTendresse 
               stendresse@cox.net 
Membership - Len Stenneche 
Newsletter - Sherry LaTendresse 
Saturday Workshops - Dave  
               Kistler 
Book Library - Sherry  
               LaTendresse 
Video Library -  
Advertising - Rohn Collins 
Website - Rohn Collins 
Hospitality - Sandy Foral 
History - Sandy Foral 
              Virginia Stewart 
Tool Manager - Cathy Cuka 
Coffee/Donuts - Dave Kistler 
                           

MEETINGS/WORKSHOPS                            
First & Third Saturdays                       
9:00 AM – 1:00 PM                              
Augustana Lutheran Church              
38th and Lafayette Streets               
(Enter from parking lot on east 
side of church)                       

PO  Box  521                                     
Gretna, NE  68028-0521 

WEBSITE:                                                 
midamericawoodcarvers.com                                

Newsletter 
Nov/Dec 2010 

EDITOR:    

 Sherry LaTendresse  

FROM THE PRESIDENTFROM THE PRESIDENTFROM THE PRESIDENTFROM THE PRESIDENT::::     

    Hello to all of you, and a Happy 
Thanksgiving. I hope this newsletter 
finds you  well and not frantically finish-
ing up the last minute Holiday carvings.  
This will be my first newsletter as 
President.  As some of you may or may 
not have heard, Ron Clark, past presi-
dent regretfully resigned from the 
MAWA board due to health reasons. 
His leadership with the club, and with 
the Doane Experience, through the 
years has been invaluable to everyone. 
I wish Ron a healthy, speedy  recovery, 
and look forward to seeing him at fu-
ture carving meetings. 
    In addition to Ron Clark leaving, 
Everett Kingery has also resigned from 
the board due to health reasons. 
Everett has served this club with pride 
and great direction, and his experience 
has helped this club grow into the great 
club that we have today.  We all wish 
you well Everett, and thank you for all 
your years of dedication to the club. 
    To a happier note, the 2010 “Wood 
You Believe!!” Fall show and sale was 
another huge success.  With near per-
fect weather, a Nebraska Huskers foot-
ball Game, and Halloween, the atten-
dance was still high.  A huge 
“congratulations” goes out to Mary Ann 
Klinger for her hard work and organiza-
tional skills.  Thank you to all the volun-
teers who spent many hours selling 
admission tickets, raffle tickets or dem-
onstrating their woodcarving skills to 
everyone attending.  Also I would like 
to thank our judges this year, Kirt and 
Linda Curtis, and Greg Wirtz.  They did 
an exceptional job. Check out our web-
site to see photos of all the winning 

entries at this years show. 
www.midamericawoodcarvers.com. 
They should be on the website around 
the middle of December. 
    We are moving the dates of the 
show in 2011, and the show will be 
held on the second weekend of Octo-
ber. Look for more information on the 
show in future newsletters. 
    The Doane Experience planning for 
2011 is moving along at full steam, so 
start looking forward to that February 
newsletter. 
    Reminder, the December 4th meet-
ing will be the annual election of board 
members. This is your chance to cast 
your vote for the members that you 
want representing you in the club. 
    I would like to take the time now on 
behalf of all members of the MAWA 
board, to wish you and your families a 
very safe and happy holiday season, 
and a new year filled with friends, hap-
piness, and many hours of carving. 
    I look forward to serving you as 
president, and to seeing and hearing 
from you in the upcoming year. 
 
                      Rohn Collins 



 
         

If you know of anyone who passed away, 
had an operation or is ill.   
Contact: Sandy Foral - 3510 N 58th Street 
Omaha, NE  68104.  Phone: 402 553-3440. 

    Pray for all our armed forces 
in the world, especially in the 
Middle East and our club 
members who are ill. 

Opportunities Meeting Minutes Hospitality 

Cedar Valley Woodcarver’s 
“ART OF WOODCARVING SHOW” 

February 5 - 6, 2011 
Cedar Rapids, Iowa 

Longbranch Hotel and Convention 
Center 

90 Twixtown Road, North East 
Free Admission 

For more information contact: 
Maurie Vandewalle 

319 377-6520 
Email: vanlobo.32@aol.com 

 
3rd Annual 

Central Nebraska Woodcarvers 
CRANES ON THE PLATTE 

Wood Carving & Pine Needle Art 
Show and Sale 

Ramada Inn, Kearney, NE 
March 12 & 13, 2011 

For more information contact: 
John Robbins 

308 236-3307-jrobb3@hotmail.com 
Stan Clouse 

308-627-6730-stanclouse@gmail.com 
Mary Robbins 
308-627-4435-

merobbins1942@yahoo.com 
Tom Candy 

308-627-5059 
 

20th Annual 
CREEDE WOODCARVERS 

RENDEZVOUS 
July 9 - 15, 2011 
Creede, Colorado 

For more information contact: 
Karen Oquin 303 940-3505 
Email: wnwcarver@aol.com 

Website: www.creedewoodcarvers.com 

Special Board Meeting--November 06, 
2010              
    Nine members were in attendance and 
three visitors/members: Rich Mahacek, 
Dean Paulsen, and Mike Hawley.  
    Discussion was held regarding 
vacancies on the Board and concerns 
regarding the status, direction, and 
leadership of the Club. Rich, Dean, and 
Mike each expressed their concerns 
regarding the status, direction, and 
leadership of  the Club. With resignations 
by Ron Clarke, Everett Kingry, and then 
Ken Armsbury due to health issues and 
personal reasons, there was more 
discussion on how to proceed according to 
the Bye Laws. Rohn Collins, Mary Ann 
Klinger, and P. J. Driscoll agreed to fill the 
term of  the vacancies.       
    Marty Dolphens made a motion that 
Rohn Collins fill out the term of  Ron 
Clarke, Mary Ann Klinger fill out the term of  
Everett Kingry, and P.J. Driscoll fill out the 
term of  Ken Armsbury. Seconded by Jim 
Schober. Discussion followed and the 
motion was passed with a unanimous vote. 
    Jim Schober made a motion MAWA 
donate $1,200 to Augustana Lutheran 
Church for the use of  the facility. Jim 
Schober seconded. Motion passed. 
    Marty Dolphens made a motion that the 
$180 made on the Christmas tree raffle be 
sent to the Parkinson’s Disease 
organization in Iowa. (there is no longer a 
Parkinson’s Disease foundation in 
Nebraska.) Mary Ann Klinger seconded the 
motion. Motion passed. Due to extra 
vacancies on the Board, the election for 
replacements will be held in December.     
    Jim Schober motioned meeting be 
adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned.  
          Submitted by Virginia Stewart,  
          Recording Secretary 
General Meeting--November 06, 2010     
    Len Stenneche announced the new 
officers to fill the terms of  the offices--
Rohn Collins, Mary Ann Klinger, and P.J. 
Driscoll.       
    More members were needed to run for 
the vacancies on the Board. Election will 
be held in December. Larry Putnam, 
George Bledsoe, Barb Steiner, Mike 
Hawley, Dave Kistler, and Cathy Cuka 
agreed to run. Also running is Corey 
Haligan, Marty Dolphens, and Jim 
Schober. 
    Dave Kistler announced that P.J. 
Driscoll will teach a class on December 17.   
 Show and Tell 
    Al McColley showed his carving of  the 
NU Mascot, Little Red. Jan Graham 
showed her bark carvings. Don Elsasser’s 

baseball player 

Correction to October’s 
newsletter….. 
I had typed…. Board members 
dismissed the issue of pros/cons. Ken 
wrote in the minutes….. Board members 
discuss the issue of pro/cons. 
    I must apologize to Denny and Breta 
Jackson, also to Ken Armsbury for 
putting them through a lot of 
misunderstandings 
                Sherry LaTendresse 
                 MAWA Newsletter Editor. 

    Sympathy Cards were sent out to the 
following families. 
LEONARD GENTRY, 83, Evansville, IN, 
died September 21, 2010. He and his wife, 
Sena were members of MAWA for many 
years and attendee of Doane Experience. 
 
DON E. KNAUSS, 77, Omaha, NE.  Don 
died November 2, 2010. He and his wife, 
Luan were members of MAWA and 
attended Doane Experience for many 
years. Also very active in the German-
American Society. 
 
STACEY ANN KLINGER, 45, Omaha, NE 
died November 3, 2010. Daughter-in-law of 
Gary and Mary Ann Klinger members of 
MAWA.  
    SYMPATHY THANK YOU 
Dear Club Members, 
    During this time of sorrow we learned 
how much our friends really mean to us.  
Thank  you to the kindness and sympathy 
when it was deeply appreciated.    
          Sincerely, 
          The Klinger Family 

    Received the wonderful Santa 
yesterday!  Thank you so much!  
Been telling all the members of our 
club here what fun I had at your 
SHOW, maybe some of them will 
come to it next year!  I really enjoyed 
myself at the show Judging and 
visiting with all the carvers there.  I’m 
sure I’ll be attending again! 

                         Greg Wirtz 

    Jon Waltz and John Carmenzind 
are very active in the Boy Scouts. 
They attended the University of 
Scouting. And had a booth at Boys 
Town . They experienced good 
success. Most were interested in 
the slides. Worked with Cub Scouts 
in carving sweet potatoes, which 
are much easier to carve than soap. 
    We gave out 62 of the MAWA 
club brochures.  I’m sure there will 
be some members coming from this 
           Jon Waltz 
           (712) 623-5555 
           jhwaltz@unitedgroupins.com 



If you have any changes in your address, phone number or e-mail address contact:    

LEN STENNECHE - 333 Paradise Drive - Gretna, NE  68028-7890 -  (402) 332-3118 - ldstenneche@cox.net 

MID-AMERICA WOODCARVERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

PO BOX 521 

GRETNA, NE  68028-0521 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

NAME 
 
ADDRESS                                                                                                       
 
CITY                                                                   STATE                                                            ZIP CODE 
 
PHONE # (          )                                                 E-MAIL 
 

      (Check appropriate boxes)     

                       Membership—$20.00 per Family - Newsletter send by 3rd class mail (except) February - 1st class mail 

                       Membership Card - send SASE (Self-Addressed Stamped Envelope) 
  

Detach and send applications, dues and SASE to Len Stenneche, PO Box 521, Gretna, NE  68028-0521 

(Make checks payable to Mid-America Woodcarvers Association, Inc. or MAWA) 

NEWSLETTER BY E-MAIL 
Anyone interested in receiving their newsletter by e-mail, fill out the 
form and notify: 
Sherry LaTendresse - 3352 Madison Street  
Omaha, NE  68107-3912    E-mail: stendresse@cox.net 
or from our web site www.midamericawoodcarvers.com 
 
 

 
Name: 
 
Address: 
 
City:                                 State:                  Zip Code 
 

E-mail: 

The newsletter is sent in a pdf file format. You will need Adobe Reader to open.  Adobe Reader is 
available through the Internet.  At www.AdobeAcrobatReader.com,  Adobe is FREE.  

New Members - october/November  2010 
Gerald E. Koch 
2566 Kessler Blvd 
Lincoln, NE  68502-5813 
(402) 423-1477 
garyjudyk@windstream.net 
 
Allen Scott 
55831 230th Street 
Glenwood, IA  51534-6194 
(402) 972-5140 
bsascott4@gmail.com 
 
Larry Putnam 
1901 S 12th Street 
Council Bluffs, IA  51501-7209 
(712) 328-8013 
Putt-n-pk@cox.net 
 
Judy/Dennis Nygard 
305 Garden Avenue 
Bellevue, NE  68005-3611 
(402) 292-8369 
jnygard@cox.net 
 

Darrell/Margie Brown 
4015 E. Sheridan Avenue 
Des Moines, IA  50317-5653 
(515) 266-1741 
demlbrown@msn.com 
 
Russell C. Hamm 
813 S 68 Street 
Omaha, NE  68106-1123 
(402) 763-8916 
russell_hamm1@yahoo.com 
 
David J. Clark 
3327 Walnut Street 
Omaha, NE  68105-2539 
(402) 344-2130 
djcarftsman@cox.net 
 
Wayne D. Kulas 
10227 Plymouth Point Apt D 
Bellevue, NE  68123-6090 
(402) 203-6265 
hcwdkulas@aol.com 
 

Richard “Dick” Beal 
5402 S 165th Street 
Omaha, NE  68135-6212 
(402) 350-6020 
bealsfo@cox-net 
 
Geoff Christensen 
1214 8th Avenue 
Council Bluffs, IA  51501-6227 
(402) 680-3865 
geoffc8184@msn.com 
 
REJOINED CLUB 
Gary/ Marcia Borgstadt 
2644 Golf View Drive 
River Falls, WI  54022-7502 
(715) 426-7843 
gab@comcast.net 
 
Dale/Eileen Goreham 
407 2nd Street SW PO Box 435 
De Smet, SD  57231-0435 
(605) 854-3138 
gorehams@gmail.com 

E-MAIL CHANGE 
Thomas Roe 
tomroe27@msn.com 
 
ADDRESS CHANGE 
Snowbird Address for 
January, February, March, 2011 
Duane Beckstom 
Bentsen Grove Resort 
810 Bentsen Palm Drive, C 37 
Mission, TX  78572 
 
Bill / Charlene Lowe 
Oshkosh, WI 
Char’s cell phone # 
(920) 960-9284 
Bill’s cell phone # 
(920) 410-1799 
 
 
 
 



SHOW & TELL from several meetings/workshops 

Three carvings by Don Elsasser. 
Two baseball players and clown 

bust. 

Chip Carved Crosses by Wayne Gildseth. 

Pieced Necklace by 
Mary Adams. 

Wolf Bust by Vanessa Howe. 

Nebraska Mascot carved by Al McColley 

FOR SALE – Dupli - Model f-200 floor model, single spindle, with gun stock attachment. $300.  

Denny Jackson - 7410 S 89th Street - La Vista, NE  68128-2345 - (402) 339-2381 

Whimsy House by  
Jan Gramm 

Merry Christmas 



Some photos of winners  

and carvers from the  

MAWA FALL SHOW & SALE  MAWA FALL SHOW & SALE  MAWA FALL SHOW & SALE  MAWA FALL SHOW & SALE  
2010201020102010 

Joe Schock                           Wayne Reed Roger McWilliams 

BEST OF SHOW - Warren Rauscher 

RUNNER UP - BEST OF 
SHOW - Bob Gregory 

 Lee Poppe 

Corey Halligan                PJ Driscoll 

Gary Paulsen 

Mike Hawley 

Mary Adams 

Dick Carman 

Mary Adams 

Al Menghini                      Don Fey 
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THE WOODCRAFT SHOP 
That’s all you really need to know for all your 

woodcarving supply needs! 
Call or write for a FREE catalogs 

2724 State Street 
Bettendorf, Iowa  52722 

800-397-2278 
www.thewoodcraftshop.com 

 

Krantz Wood Sales 
CARVING & SPECIALTY WOOD 

Basswood - Butternut - Walnut 
Cherry - Walking Sticks - Laminated Panels 

Ovals & Rounds - Bark on Boards 
John Krantz 

16748 Stanford Street 
Forest Lake, MN  55025 

Phone: 651 464-5632 evenings 
E-mail: jkrantz@usfamily.net 

 

Loess Hills Sawmill 
George Bledsoe 

Custom Saw Milling   Lumber Sales   
Custom Furniture 

Basswood, Butternut, Walnut, Cherry,  
Red Oak, White Oak 

Free Estimates  -  Reasonable Rates 
Phone: (712) 527-9686 

loesshillssawmill@hotmail.com 
www.loesshillssawmill.com 

 
 
 

 
 

G & B Sears Woodcarving 
6765 South State Hwy 43 

Southwest City, MO  64863 
417-762-3643 

Rough outs         Seminars 
gnbsears@netins.net 

www.gnbsearswoodcarving.com 
 

MOORE ROUGHOUTS 
Serving the Professional, the Amateur and 

Everyone in Between 
Randy and Pat Moore 

PO Box 193 
Kindred, ND  58051-9557 
Orders:  1-800-8BLANKS 

www.roughouts.com 
 

WOODCARVINGS By Klingers 
Specializing in Fish Carvings 

Sales and Instruction 
Gary and Mary Ann Klinger 

(402) 453-2393 
woodcarvingsbylklingers.com 

 

Cryo Nebraska Inc 
Cryogenic Processing Company 

Douglas Almond 
1414 Military Ave   Omaha, NE  68131 

Phone: 401 554-0300 
www.cryone.us 

 
 
 

 
 

THE WOODCHIP SHOP 
3825 6th Avenue 

Des Moines, IA  50313 
Phone: (515) 283-2171 

Toll free: 1-866-996-6324 
www.woodchipshop.com 

E-mail: woodchipshop@mchsi.com 
Carries Denny Knives - Flexcut - Roughouts 

Bird & Fish Kits - Carving Books, etc. 
Classes and Seminars also available  

 
DAVID BABB’S WOODCARVINGS 

3540 E. Southport Road 
Indianapolis, IN  46227 

317 780-9476 
babbdn@aol.com 

Carousel cut-outs, rough-outs, fully carved 
animals, classes and seminars. 

 

MIDWEST WOODWORKERS 
14605 Wright Street 

Omaha, NE  68144-5481 
(one block south of 146th West Center) 

For questions call Gerry Phelan 
(402) 330-5444 

www.midwestwoodworkers.com 
10% discount on most carving tools  
just show MAWA membership card 

 

 

 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 


